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AN ACT

HB 2027

Amendingthe actof May 24, 1945 (P.L.991,No.385),entitled“An act to promote
eliminationof blightedareasandsupplysanitaryhousingin areasthroughoutthe
Commonwealth;by declaringacquisition,soundreplanningandredevelopmentof
suchareasto be for thepromotion of health,safety, convenienceandwelfare;
creating public bodies corporateand politic to be known as Redevelopment
Authorities;authorizingthemto engagein theelimination of blightedareas-andto
plan andcontractwith private, corporateor governmentalredevelopersfor their
redevelopment;providing for theorganizationof suchauthorities;defining and
providing for theexerciseof their powersandduties,including the acquisitionof
propertyby purchase,gift or eminentdomain;theleasingandselling of property,
including borrowing money, issuing bonds and other obligations, and giving
securitytherefor;restrictingthe interestof membersandemployesofauthorities;
providing for noticeandhearing;supplyingcertainmandatoryprovisionsto be
insertedin contractswith redevelopers;prescribingthe remediesof obligeesof
redevelopmentauthorities; conferring certain duties upon local planning
commissions,the governingbodiesof cities andcounties,andon certain State
officers, boards and departments,”further providing for appointment and
qualificationsof membersof authority.

The GeneralAssembly of the Commonwealthof Pennsylvaniahereby
enactsasfollows:

Section 1. Section 5 of the act of May 24, 1945 (P.L.991, No.385),
knownastheUrbanRedevelopmentLaw, is amendedto read:

Section 5. Appointment and Qualifications of Members of
Authority.—Upon certification of a resolution declaring the needfor an
Authority to operate in a city or county, the mayor or board of county
commissioners thereof, respectively, shall appoint, as membersof the
Authority, five citizenswho, exceptin the caseof cities of the third class,
shall be residentsof thecity or countyin which theAuthority is to operate.In
the caseof a city of the third class, a majority of the membersof the
Authority shall be residents of the city, and the remainder may be
nonresidentswho own and operatebusinessesin the city in which the
Authority is tooperate.

Section2. This actshall takeeffect in 60 days.

APPROVED—The23rddayof November,A.D. 2004.

EDWARD G. RENDELL


